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PROCEEDTINGS

[

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE ROBERT A. CHRISTIANSON: Let!s

be on the record.

I am Administrative Law Judge Robert ‘Christianson.

We are here today to close out the record in this application:|

' proceeding coénceérning Towaway Express.

Off thg-record, I checked with counsel, and-we
will later get into the question of the other protest:
I understand there has been an agreement.

At. this. time, we might as well get Mr. Thistle's -

En s v
- "R

- case, . Counsel may .proceed.
B ) oA

The only thing T think might be
o L S T . " "- ."‘ ' . n
intelligible  is if TI.had -some idea as& te what the Hatboro.

MR. THISTLE:

amendment .covered,. so that I would know.
JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: TLet's be off the récord brieflvi
(Discussion off the record.)

JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: Let's go back on the record: -

We have been off‘the-rQQOrd for a brief’reviewiof'ﬁnis

amendment concerning basically the Hatboro area.

Thié was &iscwssed-a£~the other hearing. At €his
point, I think'it is probably beét, and I will qék counsqik
to go ahead and rediuce that to writing énd seﬁd iﬁ ﬁfobdblg-
a brief letter.or a letter as a covér to a stipula%iéﬁ;

You can probably just addreSs:it‘tQ me with.a}copy
for Mr. Thistleé, and a copy to Mr. Casey as well‘ﬁoula

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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169

be apprepriate. 'That,way we will take care of the scope
of the application fairlf‘clearly and it is-of.récord;.
There was. a certain amount of detail that you jﬁst read . -
in the oﬁf—the—fecord discussion.

Rather than try to get it cofrect as we sit heregL

you might as well just follew up with .it in Writiﬂg.; Then .

we can proceed with'the Pr0testant's presentation. o e
MR. THISTLE: - Your Honor, I might say, t0o0,. fgrlf _;
the record, Your Honor, you'had‘directgd counsel fo%“thg -
Applicant to furnish to me'cépies of‘certéin-documents
;éhd @lpbgj of'ra&ig‘announcements cencerning Mr. Goéhe;{'
ﬂwhiqh counsel-did-do.‘
.  ( I'Wanp to éckﬁQWlédge-that, and I thank YOU,, Coungel;‘
fIQ};‘_t'h'at.I I'did receive them. I have réviewed thgmmj ,

‘any questions, I was able to ask questions of Mr. Mundis,

but I have no- such quesﬁiOnSu Se I will put my Protestant
on. | |
JUDGE C-B'RISTIANSON : Fine.
MR. THISTLE: May he sit where he is?

JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: If that is most comfortable,

that is fine, I will go ahead and swear in the witness,

" and you can proceed.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717} 761:7150
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please?

afJefﬁe;soﬁmille; Pennsylvania.

Y Q. Mr. Steffes, by whom are you employed?

Qo Is that a duly gualified Protesﬁant in this
- proceeding? ' -
A Yes.,

. - 170

Whereupoen,
PAUL D. STEFFES
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
| JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: Procéed, couﬁSel;
| DIRECT- EXAMINATION
-BYV MR, THISTLE: |

Q Would yolu state your name and home address,

A My name is Paul, middle initial "D", Steffes,

§-t-e-f-f-e-g. I reside at 215 Stoneridge Db¥ive,

.-
' ! ) . e .’J
A ' Courier Unlimited, Inc.

*

-Q In what capacity are you employed by thé‘Protestént:
A I am employed as a Regional Manager. '
0 Does that region include this areé?

A Yes, it does.

Q 'How 1ong have you been employed'by;Cou%iéﬁ

Unlimited, Ianrporated? |
' A I héve been employed for two—and-g;half.yearsm
9@ Are you authorized to testify on behalf of

the Protestant in. opposition to this application?

P

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A - Yes.

0 What is the business address of your company?

A 660 ﬁbllow Road, Oaks, Pennsylvania.

0. Is your coempany certificated by ‘the Pennsylvaniaf
Public Utility Gommission?

A Yes, We.aré.

MR. THISTLE: Your Honor, I would like to hav§ this
identified as Protestant's Exﬂibit P-1; sir.

JUDGE CHRISfIANSON: Yes, P-1.

MR. THISTLE: P-=1 is a multi-page document‘éntitléd}

ﬁPehnsylvania”Pgb}ic Utility Commission, Couhty:Deli@éfy

' Corporation,” which the inside will show that name was

-chaqged to.qdurierzUnliﬁited, Incorporated.
. . JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: Fine. This is your P&ﬂ:ll

¥

(Whereupon, the document was
marked as Protestant"s Exhibit
No. P-1 for identification.)

BY MR. THISTLE.:

Q. Mr. Steffes, I show'you what‘has.beeﬁ idéntifiédﬁ

ias Protestant's 'Exhibit P-1 and ask you if that is .a true

~and . corréect refléction of the authority held by Courier

Unlimited, Incorporated, a Protestant in this proceedihg?
(Document shown to witness.)
A - Yeg,- it is.

0 Does the first page and second page of identified

Exhibit P-=1 indicate the original grant of the certifidate

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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to County Delivery Corperation changed by endq£seﬁéﬂt
of the Commission to Courier Uniimitédv InCorpor&teﬁ?

A Yes.

L Would you point toe the two paragraphs by %oldeﬁ
number and amendment‘number which efféctively, if ifﬁdogé,_mn
give Protestant authority between points. in Pennsylvhniaﬁ j:'

A ThatAwoﬁld be referring to Felder 1, Ameqdmentﬂﬁﬂ;f

Q ATl right; Let's take a leok. at that. Now,

the paragraph authority shows on page 12 of that ordet,

'whiqh has beén segregated to show the title page andfthén'

~

‘the g;&ntﬁnq‘pgéé;:fThat is the western portion of %he
‘State of Penn9ylvapia?

,ﬁ <gerﬁéc£;”.

Q *Then_to t?é eastern part and vice versa?

’A Corféétj'“

Q. Is the authority pricr to that at Foldér‘i¢
Amendment D, does that grant authority effectively between
points in the eastern part of Pennsylvania to the western
part? |

 A Yeé, it does.

Q So begween those two authorities.with 5§mq

restrictions, which are set forth herein, dOeS:that‘i 

effectively give Courier Unlimited authority‘betweénfpoﬁnbs '

in Pennsylvania?

A Yes, it does.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717¥761-7150
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Q. Is the commodity description a small pdeage—typétn

duthority being 100 pounds or less?

A  Yes, it is. - PR

Q Is your company operating under such autﬂdrity?uﬁ
A Yes.
Q Do you own and operate certain motor vehicle.
equipment? |
A Yes, vwe do.
&,

MR. THISTLE: Your Honor, I ask to be identified a

multi-page ddéhment headed, "Courier Unlimited, Iﬁdbbporatéd;

“Owned Véﬁiéle§e"ﬁ,

JUDGE 'CHRISTIANSON: This will then be your P=27 -

! 1y
N S _ . _
- Do (Whereupon, the documenit was -
marked as Protestant"s Exhibit
No. P-2 for identificatiodn.)
i “ ! R - )

’ i
BY MR, THISTLE:
Q  Mr. Steffes, I show you what has béen identified

as Protestant'’s Exhibit P-2 and ask you if that is.a'tnﬁé

and correct reflection of the motor vehicle equipm?nF,Wﬁiéh .
is owned and leased by the Protestant?

A Yes, it is.

Q Would you describe what is shown oh the‘Yafiowélf

pages thereof?

A, On page 1, ‘we show vehicles that aréfOWné&.an&.
operatedlby Courief.Uniimited, Incorperated, Whicﬁfafe.
broken down by ¥véhicle.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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" vans are they?

174

We have. a total of 19 pieces 6f equipment. On
page 2 --

o} Excuse me. Before leaving page 1, what type,of_

A 'These are what are refetred to as fullﬁgizedj'

ohe-ton vans, a parcel delivery van, and we Have oné statidn

wagon.
£  Okay. Go ahead.

A The second pagée shows six automobiles, which are

1
-

also utilized in our operation. They are commOnLy_@eferred
to as}nonréﬁenuePﬁéhicies.
Page 3'and page 4 list vehicles which are leased by .

¢

Courier Uh&im;ied; Incofporated. There is a total ndmbér.

0f 44 pieces of equipment: 18 vans, 23 automobiles, 3 light—

“duty trucks and 1 étraighteboﬁy truck.

@ Are .those vehicles listed as leaséd vehicles

5

in aceordance with the Commissien's regulations en leasing,

are they neither counted :as owned oxr as leased?

A They.are counted 4as neither owhed or leésedu"

Q. Is that because the leases axre for lZO-&#ys dr:"u
‘more? |

A Correct.. N

Q . Did you prepare for this ﬁea:ing-a ;ist.oﬁ
personnel?

A Yes, we did.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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MR. THISTLE: Your Honor, I would offer for identi-
fication as Protestarit's Exhibit f—3 a. personnel ligt“

JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: Yes, ﬁhis~is your P73.

'MR. THISTLE: This is headed at the top "Courier” .
Unlimited, incorporated, Pérsonnel List."

(Whereupon, the document was

marked as'PrOtestant}s\Ekhibiti'

No. P-3 for identification.)
BY MR. THISTLE:
Q I show you what has been identified}as“Pfote$£§ﬁt;

Courier Unlimited, Incorporated, Exhibit P-3 and'askfyou: .

. what  does tHap“ggdicate?-'Without reading the riunbexd,; whit

“does it indicate?

Y

A'“ It_givéslq:totai breakdown of personnel which are

v

'

' . - . ‘ .--- M " B '} [ » L - L] L] . ‘-' ' ..
down 'is by job-aescr;pthn'or job c¢lassification. --
0 Is that statewide?

A . Yes, it is.

Q- Are you familiar with the‘application,iﬁ ﬁhaﬁ
it seekS'betwéen'p@infs in Pennsylvania?

A Yes, I am.

Q I think, pérhaps, then yoq-had better teiLJQS to
the extent that you can on P-3 the allocation of the |
different claésifications as to where they are located. |

First of 'all, let me have your terminals. Whére are

your termimals and your key opéradational points?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7050.
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1 A We have Gpérations;terminals in Pittsburgﬁ{ "

2 Pennsylvania, Harrisburg, Pennsylyéniay Williamspoyt@ y
q Pennsylvaﬁia, éa#sr Pennsylvania, Allentown; Peﬁnsylﬁahié;‘:'u
4 || and Pittston, Pennsylvahia. l ‘
5 0  Pittston?

8 A Y95:

7 Q Spell that;‘please? ,

8 A P—i—t-t-5v£—o—n.'

9 Q Anyfothers? .
10 EA_. Tha? is it.

11 :{‘vJQ' AS%tbnthe breakdown of your personnel list;.

-i% where are they assigned, approximately? First of all, do!
,'-1?,_E'Eh;éy':.fl,uc‘i:ga:_;eg' ;J : E ; ' ' o

i4 A Yes,_ﬁhey~do fluctuate.

15'} - “Q: 'For*hoﬁ,uapproximately where.are they aséignédz-.f
16 A Approximately 35 percent of‘our_COuriersfarg'ibéé#gﬁl
17 || in Oaks, Pennsgivaﬁia. I would say another 30 to 357peréén£ "
18 Qf the goﬁriérg are lecated in Harrisburg, Penhsylvaﬁia,l

19 jwith the remainder of the couriers ‘being evenly dis@ributéﬂﬂ
.20 ‘betWeen‘the other three terminals.
.21 Approximating the remaiping breakdown of job-@escr%p%‘
22 || tions, those percentages would hold up on an apperimate

23 || basis for distribution employees.

24 0 Let's go back. to yoéur E#hibit P—2@‘whiCh is‘yéur

25

equipment list. How would that be appdrtioned or aésigned‘-

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY.  {717) 761-7150
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insofar as your terminal mix is concexhedy approximatéiyé'J

A .Referring;fo the equipment - list, we wbdldwpnébably
seé a 40 to'45:pércent allocation of thé equipment towoﬁr 
Oaks terminal Qith 30 to 40 percent allocatioﬁ td:Oﬁ?
Harrisburg terminal and, again, the remainder beinggéﬁenly

distributed amongst the other termihals that I mertioned on’

. ‘an approximate basis.

Q. Is the motor vehicle equipment, which aré shown
on P-2 for identification, are they used to capacity?

A. . No, they are not used te full capacity.

; ~Q".Tb'whatzpercentage‘capacity are they‘qée&é

A Presently they are utilized approximately’ 65

* ™~ I I A

| %o‘?&fpércéﬁt,@\ Qépaciﬁy;

0 Is yeur company then able to handle;any‘additiqnaii
A Yes, we are.
Q Insofar as: your existing operation.i3'00h¢éﬁned,“'
what training do your drivers have and have your driyvers had?,

A We. conduct routine route training on all 'Hew

.

hires as well as existing -~

Q. All new what?
A All new hires, new employees.,
.0 Okay.

A As well as existing drivers. In ad&itién;_we-

' provide a road test under the guidelines of the American

COMMONWEALTH. RERORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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1 : s
.-

Truck Association. We have a drug testing program impIeﬁ.“x
mented, anﬁ,we also éonduct routine and periodic sdﬁétyF
training éeminars. | |

Q. Is that an ongoing and*continuing‘progm%m?

A Yes, it is. o

Q To your knoewledge, isiyour cempany .in cqmpliaﬂcé"
with the PA PUC and.éennDOT safety rules and reguiéﬁ;oné?

A Yes, we are.

¢ To your knowledge, is your company in compliance

with the PA PUC reguirements -as to insurance filingé and

Ctariff filings? - , e
A Yesg, we are. | f

St

Q  Are you familiar with:the daily operations of
your company? -
. o Yes, I am.

0 As a regular part of your duties‘in thé normal
course of business, do you review“youx traffic VO@uﬁe-ﬁ#df
trends:?

A Yes, I do. .

Q Is ﬁhat done by you.with the owner oﬁ‘thg copp;ny;

Mr. Thomas Trainer?

A Yes.

Q Have jou reviewed the list of supporting shippers’' -

as they were reflected in the notes of testimony of' the

first hearing on July 21, 19922 . ;o

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY  (717) 761-7150
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A Yes. .

0 What portion or portions of the Applicaﬁﬁ?s ’
requested area of authority does your company's authorrty
enablé you to serve?

A That wouid.encgmpass our entire area-ofjagthgﬁiﬁy+‘

0 In other words, you can serve everythinglﬁhey_aré'
reguesting? |

A 'YESL

Q. There aré some exceptiorns?

A v.With limited restrictions as noted in Egﬁﬁbﬁt P%l.:'

: Q- ih your review of the supporting WitnESSéé'
' -testimony in this proceeding, didiyou read any requééts for
?'t;anséqféétibnggérvigé_i@éluding equipment which Coﬁrier o
. Unlimited,m¥qcopporqted; would be unable to meet?

o No, I &id not. | |

0 Do you have competitors which ﬁouid-bewcompeging'f

- with Courier Unlimited, Incorporated, for the traffic.that. -

" Your Honor, "in .an already'saturated‘marketpldCé.“-“Ikmeahk=tha3

is ~--

179 ..

is involved in this application?
A There atre numerous competitors existing fn an .
already saturated marketplace.

0 Who might they be?

MR. FICKEL: I object to the characterizatioén, -

JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: We will allow that as afi editorial |

COMMONWEALTH REPQRTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150° .
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comment. I willinot regard that as testimony, butjygu:§éﬁ_f
numerous-dbmpéﬁitors.' Do you want to argue the péiht?:

MR.‘THISTLET- I didn't hear you.

'JUDGE<CHR15TiANsoN: T think the thing aboqtf}
saturated -

MR. THISTLE: I will bring that in when I ask him hy .
he is protestiﬂq the appiication. For the purpose.gf;ﬁhiS';‘l
guestion, I wiii agrée with Your Hohér's.;uling, ' .  

JUDGE CﬁRISTiANSON: He can say‘numerousCOmpetiﬁéé§T'

. MR. THISTLE: Yes, and I am going to ask him 'to name

1 ]

.some of the'ghgéxﬁhgt there are.

THE WITNESS: Yes; we do have numérous competitors. '

T . /BY 'MR. THISTLE:,.’
) 0 . Who are some .of the competitors that you face and
S ’ ' b P . '

" that you know ofﬁpéfsonaliy?

A United Partcel Service, Roadway Padkage'S§r§ice;«
Quick Courier,flncorporated,'United States-Cargo‘énd G¢umie;f‘
Service, Way Messenger Service, ASAP'Courier; ADP éourigr,' .
Couriex Exéressu First Courier, Dash Dbelivery, Cqﬁfﬁéi
Messenger, Valley Forge Courier Service, Falcon EXpiéss;

Q .Are there otherns that you haven't mentibnéd?‘

L. There are oﬁhefs;

0 Does -your company hold ICC authority? '_i ‘:t;v

A Yes,,we‘do;

Q Déscribé»just generally, because this is not an.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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ICC proceeding,.but aé background material for‘yourwdgﬁpany,‘
describe what ICC aufhority you have. |

A We, hold an ICC operating certificate as éjéméii;}‘
package carrier within the 48 coﬁtiguous states.

Q Betweén points in the United ‘States?

L  Between points in the. United States.

Q Except Alaska and Hawaii?

A With the exception of Alagka and Hawaii.

Q. Do you opératé under-such_authOIity?

A Yes, we do.

- o 'tht effect, if any; would a grant of this

-

application have on your operxation?
SRR ; i f :

Ty
1

R 'ThegefféctLQﬁfthe granting of this‘applicatioh'f -

along with the granting of other applications as bhey'comef “

'before the Commission has a cumulative effect whichuadveﬁseiy"

. impacts Coutriexr Unlimited.

It, in turn, has an adverse impact on the public.
Q. Mr-. Steffes, why is your company oppésing this<
application?

A We arefprotesting this application bedauSe_we‘ﬁéei--

" there is no need for additional authority as‘soughﬁgby‘the

Applicant. The authority sought by the Applicant .duplicates

the authority o6f Courier Unlimited, Incorporated.
‘The service provided by Courier within the scope.of

our authority meets the public need. The grant of auﬁhdritj

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150




'
'
e
i
I. }
.
N w
H M
. o
)
N
'
)
! 1"
W "
b ke
| -
.- o
" :
il * "
| i
, bl
.
!
' 1k
] f
ll
'l H
v
oo b
L
=
i
oL
[
.|!‘ .
'
! )
\
) o
) )
. )
Iy I
I8
Nl '
I‘. |
v
. l‘
'
[
' .
i A
| T
.
! !
» 1
|- ¢
i
'
[l
Hi
-
"
.
‘ b
Al ‘\ )
i
'
' W
,
.
L

10

11

12

14

15

16

17

18

19

© 20

22

23

24

25

Aiithihk it is perfectly relevant. It is pertinent to the

';ng-‘

te the Applicant; which.wouid,dupiicate the tranquﬁﬁaﬁfqn
activity of Courier Unlimited, would again impact 'the
operation of Courier Unlimited to the éxtent that.on'Balanée;-
it would be an adversé-impact to the public.

MR. FIGKEL:; I would like to move to strike ‘that légt
response. There is really no basis. He is ﬁrotestiﬁg‘his‘ :
own authority here. The question and the response is'ﬁbthinél
more ‘than self%serving;

JUDGE CHRTISTIANSON: :Well, it' is self¥serV$ngl Do
you want to respond?

T MR,:THiSTEEE Yes. That is the very nature of the -

~gquestion: why is this carrier opposing your appliéatidn?

2

proceeding as to why this carrier is opposing your~app1ica~

o .. T ) »
tien. I don't see. anything improper about it.
"The Judge is the one who will give it SucH'WEight as,
it may or may not deserve.

JUDGE CHRISTIANSON:‘ T Qill_allow it. Tt goe§ tbfthe
ultimate qUestion, but it is more or less_cuStémaryfﬁo‘staﬁe;:
It is considered his opinion that it goes against-ﬁhefpublﬁé
intérest, and it will go to his facts as to whethef'it-QQes
or not.

MR. THISTLE: Cross-examination.

MR. FICKEL: Your Honor, may 1 have just aufew-minQEég?

JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: Yes, we can be off the Fecord.

L—‘ZOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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briefly. We will take a couple minutes recess.

(Recess.)

_JUDGE‘CHRISTIANSONT We can be back én the ré;ord,
We can prOceed~With:crOSSregamination. |
CROSS-EXAMINATION
Bf MR. FICKEL:
Q Mr., Steffes, where is Jeffersonville?
A Montgomery County.
Q  On what has been marked-as P-3, the perscﬁpél'

1lisg, do the sales jpersonnel have any various titles?

- B

A There is a Director of Sales, and the remaining

. four personnel are Sales Managers.
- . . N \‘ M
) coo ;

P uQ'L\Whérefaﬁe>£hey located? Are they all in Oaks? ,L '
A Two .of them are located. in 'Oaks, and one is

1

‘located in the Pittston office. One is located -in

Now, actually ‘the five sales personnel, those are ail.

Sales Managers, The Director of Sales is listed undér

- management personnel.

Q And the office personnel, where are they‘lggate@?-,

A As I stated on the percenfage breakdown‘thatﬂl

~gave, it is representative of their place of work. S

0. So two in Oaks, two in Harrisburg and one.for the
other four locations?

A Approximately, yes. Again, those are approximaté

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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numbers. It varies from time po time.
Q. The same would apply for management on tﬁaﬁ list¥
as well? |
. Management, yes.
.Q How many Regional Managers are there?
A One.
Q0 And that would be you?
A Yes. : . - ' .
0 You are ih the Oaks office? o
'Af Yes.

. @ What other positions would you identify as

+ 4

" manageitent?. It is listed as ten. So far, we had a'Directqrh

bf'Sales énd a Regiopéﬂ'ﬁanager,;being yourself. That wouwld

leave -about eight others.

¥ t -

"+ A ' Yés, We have Operations Managers, Operatidns

Supervisors and our executive staff as well, 'or upper

. management.

0 Would that be the President and Vice—PrES@aént?
A Executive staff, yes. |
‘-JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: Let me just‘interject'oﬂe-pciﬁﬁ;
Dé these people do your interstate work as well? .
THE WITNESS: Yes. |
BY MR. FICKE#:
Q  How ac£ive'is your interstate work? D0hyou.

operate under jour'ICC authdrity, fbrvexamplé,'in New;JefSéy?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717)761-7150
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1 A Yes,; we do.

2 0 In Maryland? |

3 A Yes, we dou

4 Q. In New York?

] A Yes, we do.

6 0. In Delaware?

7 A Yes,

8 Q I don't suppese you go to California? "

9 A On dccasion we do, yes.

10 N MR. FICKEL: Your Henor, I doh't believe i‘héVé-éﬁy‘ ,.
11 ;éfheriqﬁégfidﬂé,J'i |

CT ST

2. JUDGE. CHRISTIANSON: Fine. Any further questions
B\ gor the. T%ifcﬁ'e‘.s;ﬁ,-?"f‘_;.“. S | vk
14 MR;‘THISTLEE, I have nothing further, Your Honor..

15 -i,WQuldnéffe¥ into evidence Courier Unlimited, IncérpofateﬁJégé
16 I exhibits identified as P-1, P-2 and P-3.

17 JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: Any objections to thoé‘evﬂthﬁee:ﬁ'{{ ‘.,'

18 MR..EiCKEL: No, sir. "
12 JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: The three exhibits, P-1, B-2 a,.r.u.i'“
2 |' p-3 &ré accepted into the record. |

21 (Whereupon, the documen@é marked. . |

, as Protestant's Exhibits Nes. P-1l
22 pP-2 and P-3 wére receéived in -

evidence.) o
23 } . . ‘
0 JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: If there is nothing furither, ﬁﬁg; 
witness is excused. |
2H
C_OIMMONWEALTH 'REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150 !
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: B

. 43: : A 1 (Witness 'e.ax'cus'e'd:.:;');

;; 2 MR; THISTLE: The Protestant rests. |

f } 3| JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: Fine. ‘The other ‘question i‘_‘sv‘

j :' 4| where do we go from hefe? Presumably, we will‘be'¢ip$iﬁg'

i : .- 5 || the record, certainly. ' I have 5o particular des-ii:e},‘fo-'rﬂ'

ﬁ 3 S briefs, | |

,‘: ‘___ ' 7 Dées anybody want to file any briefs or memos?

j'§ 8 MR. THISTLE: Do you say Qou do or you aonige

o 9 JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: I don't really.‘ |

3 :i 10 co MR. THISTLE: May I consult with my ¢lient?

f | TI all. - JUDGE dﬁRIéTIANsoN: Yes, you cah.

@ v ramsen

E L ook ij{: " :Jﬁaéﬁ‘éﬁﬁISTIAﬁSdN; We can be shown as off the

- J? ' 14 ‘_récénd., . . | ﬁ

:: : :ré . 15 | ' (bisc;ussion .éff the record.)

f!: jg S 18 : JUDGE CHRISTIANSON,: Letfs be back. on the record:

f 'Q; o Off the record, we checked on briefs.. Mr. Thistié

i L 18 | indicatés a desire to file a brief just in the naturé of

‘ n 19 summary of testimony and argument of the facts.

I 20 1 Is that basically the case?

é' f | 2 MR. THISTLE: That is right, Your Honor. ‘
'.“‘.f; | 22 JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: We will not worry-abohﬁwﬁetaﬁlglf

;?‘ . 2 || of legal argument in the semse of making precedents‘:.‘,.-

. 24 MR. THISTLE: Or conclusiens of law or findings of

% || fact or issues involved. All of that is not necess;a_rﬁy‘.'_ Tt ,

: % " ,
o B COM.MONWEALTH REPQRTING COMPANY 717} 761-7150
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is time consuming. Your Honor is well aware of th§s§ tﬁiggﬁ;; -
but I would like the opportumnity, as Your Honor‘ha$ poih¢§d'
out, to summariie the testimony or call iﬁ'a»dﬁgesmxoi
testimony and then.argue that. That is all.

JUDGE CHRISTIANSON:, 'Yeé,_that would be»helpfﬁig
obviously, as well. Then we will ﬁrovide the standard motér

carrier briefs, main briefs to be filed simultaneousﬂy,‘ahd‘-

~ then reply briefs.

T will come out with a standard timing like 20 or 30 ‘|~
days for .briefs and then 20 days to reply.

MRfiTﬁISTLE;' Thirty, if possible.

JUDGE. CHRISTIANSON: Thirty and 202 o
v"MR.'?HISTEE: _Thirty days, if possible, for tﬁelmdiﬂﬂ
) . L
briefs.

3

JUDGE=CHkI§§iANSON; . Okdy, fine. Thirty and-éﬂg

Thirty for the main and 20, probably, for reply. I héﬁgﬁ'é'
dene ‘a motor carrier letter for a while. .This'iS‘What l
ﬁappens. It seems we get fads in cases. I have had é'couéi@'
of kig electric cases. |

Then I will provide for briefs with the Applicant

free to file a main brief or ﬁot,

MR. FICKEL: I am sorry, Your Hénor. I wasZﬁ@st

wondering about the time frame, cohsidering weé are” not doing

full briefs, whether that can be shortened any as far as .
the main and reply, whether that would fit in with'ygur

' - ' L]
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schedule?

JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: It would be a bit béfore I det-

to it. I am writing up other cdses right now. I think I
will go for 30 days for bhg_main from when the letter]eomes.
out and then 20 for reply.

MR. THISTLE: I have two full-scale briefs that'Iﬂaﬁ;
working on now. -That is why I suggested, Your Honor, the
30 days.

JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: That is standard.
MR, THISTLE: Afiter the notes are in.

JUDGE GHRISTIANSON; I think I will go wi£h thét.
C ‘ ‘

‘Fbr‘instancgulif the Applicant chooses not to file a main
 b£iéfja;d'ﬁanté ﬁpugef @-éﬁick reply and be done with ih
.quicker‘than the 20 days, that is fine. You can make;up'yéuﬁ.'

minds, but I think Tewill o with the 30 and 20. That is

' the standard time. Théh I will try to get to the mabted as
;quidkly as I can. |

I have the first transcript right now, and.I‘wiil béginJ
'to review it as I go along. We det a little.béggéd-dde.in'.
these cases, but I will try to get it out as promp£ly as Il?én,

Feel free -- the standard statutory provisiOnris'Wgﬂ'

Iget three months to decide the case .after the matter is

N

.closed out, and wé cdan gét a second three months, but we try .

not to. I have not dene that for qguite a while., -dbunsel.isf

.1 am sure, in a hurry.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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or some name like

'years agbronathéfﬁdyerse impact. But since '41.14(c), I-amf;

out.

where things are now. I know of some 61d caseé-wheﬁé'thaﬁlwas

have been claims of losses or precarious financial situations,

189 -

Feel free to give me a ring on the teléphoﬁe”iﬁst
in case to maKe sure you areée not forgotten. 1”. - s

MR.'THIéTLE: Your Honor, so counsel‘can’hear:my ‘
question, too -= I don't care which way it WaS-*“'iS_'
Your Henor familiar with any casé in the‘CommOnQeaLtﬁ-wﬂéré
it has beéen arguéd about meeting 41.14(c)?

I am not aware of any case -ever since that-has-been:
passed where a Protestant has ever come even ciose tp bein§-
successful in that 41.14(c).

JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: I know an old case. I think

Krevda might be the name of it. K%r-e-v—d—a,‘l‘think it .is,. "

that, where  Barry Ernst wrotée One up
aware of nothing that has made it work.
\l - e’i - . . . .
MR. THISTLE: I have askéd éeéverybody. No oné . has ever |

seen one that effectively knocked the Protestant's .own proof<:
JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: Yes, that seems to be j@st:&ﬁoﬂt‘
true, where the adverse impact Was«given some' weight. I den't
know of any recently.
I have always gone through the balancing and always

tended to ceme omn the side‘of.the-Abplicant, Even;where‘thére

that notwithstanding, I think, 41.14(c) is about a dead letter,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-77150
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words, you would have to have maybé six clients, ohe,of whibhf

. and said, "If the Applicant. gets it, I am going to ‘take dilﬁ_

' my business from this Protestant even though his sexvice is

;breath to see it. Then we can let itvgo with the méﬁter-aSp"

0f course, counsel can prompt .me if theéy get impatieﬁt‘@ith'
_ £ =y EQURSEL. < e

" the. whole thing.

190

as far as I am concerned. Somebody can come in and‘make;a-.
) ' . ‘.| .

case, but I haven't seen one.

MR. THISTLE: It would have to be ideal.. . In other

was 90 percent of youkr business, and that witness came ind

perfect." Then you.might have-a chance on,4lml4(bi._ I
JUDGE CHRISTIANSON: I have never seen it. '
'MR. THISTLE: I haven't-éither.

"\ JUDGE 'CHRISTIANSON: I am frankly not holding my

it igﬁ‘ T 'will try_gojgetrto it as promptly &s possible.

' h

Since the Protestant wants the abb:eviated'briefin@ 
presentation, we will go with that.‘”ThenT I guesa,‘wg don' &
need to keep thihgs open for the record. Wefwilllprbvide 
for briefs and look for my letter coming out when the trqns;
cript is logged. We will essentially be closing thé;matteg .
out when theé briefs are filed. I will try te do itjas @ﬁiqﬁiy.
as possible.. With that provision, the record is‘cldsed;ibgtﬁ
sides having rested. We aré off the,record:ﬂn:todéy*éfﬁaripgﬁ

(Whereupon, &t 11:00 a.m., the hearing was~cohcluded})
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CERTIFICAT

I hereby certify, as the stenographic reporter),
that the foregoing proceédingSfWgre taken stenographiéally
by me, and thereafter reduced to typewriting by mefor under
my direction; and that this transcript is a true‘an& acdurate

record to the best of my ability.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

By: Sm&% 'r/a——-z- .
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